The Honorable Bob Ferguson

January 12, 2010

Page 2


January 12, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

This transmittal presents to you an ordinance relating to commercial parking on Metro Transit park-and-ride lots; amending Ordinance 11950, Section 14, as amended, and K.C.C. 28.96.010 and Ordinance 11950, Section 15 (part), and K.C.C. 28.96.020 and adding a new section to K.C.C. chapter 28.96.

The county owns and operates a system of park-and-ride lots throughout King County.  These park-and-ride lots represent a significant investment of public funds and are intended for public use as a collection point for riders of public transportation and other publicly supported modes of shared commuting.  To preserve the priority for the public’s use of these lots, the county has adopted KCC 28.96.010, which prohibits both commercial parking and residential parking in county park-and-ride lots.
In the Executive’s 2009 response to Council Motion 13014, Metro Transit identified charging for the use of transit property such as park-and-rides by third parties as a potential new revenue source for the Public Transportation Fund.  At some times and locations, parking capacity exists at selected park-and-ride lots that is not currently being used by riders of public transportation.  It is possible that the county can permit the selective use of park-and-rides by private entities for commercial parking without interfering with their primary purpose as parking for users of public transportation.  Income from such use would be added to existing revenue sources to help offset projected shortfall in transit revenues over the next several years.  In addition to generating revenue for public transportation purposes, in limited circumstances commercial parking at park-and-ride lots can also supplement Metro Transit's mission of removing single occupancy vehicles from congested roadways.  

To those ends, the proposed ordinance would amend Chapter 28.96 of the King County code to provide county agencies with the authority to allow commercial parking in park-and-ride lots in limited circumstances as long as a fee is charge for such use.  Commercial parking could be permitted for overflow parking for nearby businesses, provided the parking shall not be used to satisfy parking requirements under any land use or development code or other law or regulation, or for customer parking for privately-operated passenger transportation services.  Also, the ordinance would clarify that activities prohibited in KCC 28.96.010 could not be permitted unless authority to permit those activities is expressly provided by ordinance.  For instance, Transit would not be able to permit commercial parking in park-and-ride lots unless the conditions contained in this proposed ordinance are met and in no instance could residential parking be permitted.   
If you have any questions, please contact Jim Jacobson, Deputy General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1614.
Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT
Darwin Campbell, Manager, Sales and Customer Services, Metro Transit
    Division, DOT
